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2. Final progress and financial reports 
will be required upon project 
completion. The final progress report 
should include a summary of the project 
or activity throughout the funding 
period, achievements of the project or 
activity, and a discussion of problems 
experienced in conducting the project or 
activity. The final financial report 
should consist of a complete SF–425 
indicating the total costs of the project. 
Final progress and financial reports 
must be submitted to the designated 
OAO official within 90 days after the 
completion of the award period. 

Signed this 5th day of February, 2015. 
Carolyn C. Parker, 
Director, Office of Advocacy and Outreach. 
[FR Doc. 2015–02834 Filed 2–10–15; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE P 

COMMISSION ON CIVIL RIGHTS 

Agenda and Notice of Public Meeting 
of the West Virginia Advisory 
Committee 

Date and Time: Friday, February 27, 
2015, at 10:00 a.m. [EST]. 

Place: Via Teleconference. Public 
Dial-in 1–877–446–3914; Listen Line 
Code: 3110313# 

TDD: Dial Federal Relay Service 
1–800–977–8339 give operator the 
following number: 202–376–7533—or 
by email at ero@usccr.gov. 

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to 
the provisions of the rules and 
regulations of the U.S. Commission on 
Civil Rights (Commission), and the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act 
(FACA), that a planning meeting of the 
West Virginia Advisory Committee to 
the Commission will convene via 
conference call. The Committee has 
selected a civil rights project to review 
the treatment of persons in mental 
health crises who find themselves in the 
West Virginia criminal justice system. 
The purpose of the meeting is to discuss 
and approve the project proposal that 
the Committee will submit to the agency 
for approval and to consider next steps 
in the planning of this project. 

The meeting will be conducted via 
conference call. Members of the public, 
including persons with hearing 
impairments, who wish to listen to the 
conference call should contact the 
Eastern Regional Office (ERO), ten days 
in advance of the scheduled meeting, so 
that a sufficient number of lines may be 
reserved. You may contact the Eastern 
Regional Office by phone at 202–376– 
7533. Persons with hearing impairments 
should first call the Eastern Regional 
Office at the Federal Relay Service 

number listed above. After contact ERO 
such persons will be instructed on how 
to listen to the conference call. 

Members of the public who call-in 
can expect to incur charges for calls 
they initiate over wireless lines, and the 
Commission will not refund any 
incurred charges. Callers will incur no 
charge for calls they initiate over land- 
line connections to the toll-free 
telephone number. 

Members of the public are entitled to 
submit written comments. The 
comments must be received in the 
regional office by Monday, March 30, 
2015. Comments may be mailed to the 
Eastern Regional Office, U.S. 
Commission on Civil Rights, 1331 
Pennsylvania Avenue, Suite 1150, 
Washington, DC 20425, faxed to (202) 
376–7548, or emailed to Evelyn Bohor at 
ero@usccr.gov. Persons who desire 
additional information may contact the 
Eastern Regional Office at 202–376– 
7533. 

Records generated from this meeting 
may be inspected and reproduced at the 
Eastern Regional Office, as they become 
available, both before and after the 
meeting. Persons interested in the work 
of this advisory committee are advised 
to go to the Commission’s Web site, 
www.usccr.gov, or to contact the Eastern 
Regional Office at the above phone 
number, email or street address. 

The meetings will be conducted 
pursuant to the provisions of the rules 
and regulations of the Commission and 
FACA. 

Dated: February 5, 2015. 
David Mussatt, 
Chief, Regional Programs Unit. 
[FR Doc. 2015–02729 Filed 2–10–15; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6335–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request 

The Department of Commerce will 
submit to the Office of Management and 
Budget (OMB) for clearance the 
following proposal for collection of 
information under the provisions of the 
Paperwork Reduction Act (44 U.S.C. 
chapter 35). 

Agency: U.S. Census Bureau. 
Title: Survey of Housing Starts, Sales, 

and Completions. 
Form Number(s): SOC–QI/SF.1, SOC– 

QI/MF.1. 
OMB Control Number: 0607–0110. 
Type of Request: Extension of a 

currently approved collection. 
Burden Hours: 13,187. 
Number of Respondents: 20,400. 

Average Hours per Response: 5 
minutes. 

Needs and Uses: The U.S. Census 
Bureau is requesting an extension of the 
Survey of Housing Starts, Sales, and 
Completions, otherwise known as the 
Survey of Construction (SOC). 
Government agencies and private 
companies use statistics from SOC to 
monitor and evaluate the large and 
dynamic housing construction industry. 
Data for two principal economic 
indicators are produced from the SOC: 
New Residential Construction (housing 
starts and housing completions) and 
New Residential Sales. In addition, a 
number of other statistical series are 
produced, including extensive 
information on the physical 
characteristics of new residential 
buildings, and indexes measuring rates 
of inflation in the price of new 
buildings. These statistics are based on 
a sample of residential buildings in 
permit-issuing places and a road 
canvass in a sample of land areas not 
covered by building permit systems. 

The field representatives (FRs) mail 
forms SOC–QI/SF.1 and SOC–QI/MF.1 
to new respondents to complete. A few 
days later, the FRs either call or visit the 
respondents to enter their survey 
responses into a laptop computer using 
the Computer Assisted Personal 
Interviewing (CAPI) software formatted 
for the SOC–QI/SF.1 and SOC–QI/MF.1 
forms. The respondents are home 
builders, real estate agents, rental 
agents, or new homeowners of sampled 
residential buildings. FRs contact 
respondents multiple times based on the 
number of projects in the sample and 
the number of months required to 
complete the project. 

The Census Bureau uses the 
information collected in the SOC to 
publish estimates of the number of new 
residential housing units started, under 
construction, completed, and the 
number of new houses sold and for sale. 
The Census Bureau also publishes many 
financial and physical characteristics of 
new housing units. Government 
agencies use these statistics to evaluate 
economic policy, measure progress 
towards the national housing goal, make 
policy decisions, and formulate 
legislation. For example, the Board of 
Governors of the Federal Reserve 
System uses data from this survey to 
evaluate the effect of interest rates in 
this interest-rate sensitive area of the 
economy. The Bureau of Economic 
Analysis (BEA) uses the data in 
developing the Gross Domestic Product 
(GDP). The private sector uses the 
information for estimating the demand 
for building materials and the many 
products used in new housing and to 
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